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                                                 RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
Minutes of The Regular Meeting
Held August 28, 2017

Council met in Regular session with all Councilmembers present.
Guests Present:  Francis Wobler, Stacy Blankenship, & Matt Miller, Solicitor.

The Minutes from the August 14th meeting were read and approved as read.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Francis Wobler was given the floor and he asked for an apology from Councilman Ron Schoenauer due to his recent court appearance. Councilman Schoenauer said For What. Francis Wobler said if no apology then he was asking for the resignation of Councilman Schoenauer, Schoenauer declined resignation. A heated debate followed between Councilman Crowley and Francis Wobler. Schoenauer made an irrelevant remark which further escalated tensions and Francis was asked to leave meeting. The Council assured Francis Wobler that they would take care of the situation.

Stacy Blankenship was then given the floor and she stated that her concern was for the safety of the townspeople as Councilman Schoenauer has been seen driving his golf cart on the Village’s sidewalks. Ms. Blankenship stated that she has reported Councilman Schoenauer’s actions to the Police Chief, Rodney Miller, who then explained that he cannot ticket Councilman Schoenauer unless he witnesses the action. The Council reiterated that they will address the issue and said issue will no longer be a problem.

The Council then discussed the problem of people driving cars and golf carts past the “No Vehicles Beyond This Point” sign out at the park. They asked the Police Chief to keep an eye on the park and to make sure people were obeying the sign.

EMS Coordinator, Amber Schuerman was present and stated that there have been 10 runs month to date. She also asked for permission to send three people to the “Trauma in the Hills” training in Hocking Hills, Ohio, in mid-October. Coordinator Schuerman stated that the cost for the training was $80/person, with mileage being paid at 54 cents per mile for 188 miles one way, and the hotel would cost $80 the first night and $120 for the second night. This training will provide 14 CE credits. When asked how many CE credits each person needs, Coordinator Schuerman stated they need 72 credits every two years. Councilman Miller asked if there are any cheaper options, and Coordinator Schuerman stated that she just received information regarding training at Kalahari, but could not state whether it was less expensive to go there. The Council tasked Coordinator Schuerman to compare the three training options (Hocking Hills, Kalahari, and ITLS) as to price of training, mileage, and hotel, and to bring the information to the next Council meeting. Fire Chief, Leroy Anderson, then stated that another concern to take into account would be if anyone’s certification will expire prior to one of the future trainings. The Council tabled the issue pending cost analysis to be discussed at the next Council Meeting.

Coordinator Schuerman then stated that Orientation for the Basic EMT Training started this evening, and presented the Council with an application from Sadie Litzenburg who works for Mercer Landmark and would be able to participate in daytime runs. The Council approved the application pending the successful completion of a background check, drug test, and physical. The Mayor stated that Sadie would be on a six-month probation should she be hired.

Coordinator Schuerman also presented the Council with an e-mail DRAFT from Randy at the Paulding Hospital regarding the hospital providing a paramedic to the different municipalities and townships in Paulding County. Said paramedic would help each entity with their daytime runs since it is so difficult for all the smaller entities to have staff available during the daytime runs. The Council agreed that the proposal was way too expensive, and the Mayor stated he would bring it up at the next Fire and EMS Trustee meeting.

Fire Department, Chief Leroy Anderson was present and informed the Council that the BWC has a $15,000 grant available that would cover the purchase of gloves, hoods, and a washing machine. This grant would not require matching funds from the Village. Chief Anderson stated that he is going to apply for the grant and ask for 2 pairs of gloves and hoods per person. That would amount to around 36 pairs of gloves and hoods. He also stated that he will be applying for a washing machine which would cost around $3700.

Police Dept. Chief Miller was present and had nothing to report.

Zoning: Inspector Tom Sinn was present and informed Council that he has received a couple of complaints regarding a property at Fox and Townline. It has been noted that he has a lot of different cars coming and going from his property and Inspector Sinn was wondering if he was running a business at his residence. The Council asked Inspector Sinn to table the idea for a few weeks.

Inspector Sinn also stated that a realtor in the area has been contacted by a person who wants to buy the trailer court, refurbish it, and then sell it. Inspector Sinn was wondering if the trailer court was still zoned as a trailer court or if it had been changed to residential. He then informed the Council of all the new state laws in effect should the prospective buyer actually purchase the property. 

Mayor Wobler stated that he had spoken with Rex Horney regarding his property which the Village currently mows. The Mayor stated that he informed Mr. Horney about the tax assessments that are currently attached to the property’s tax liability. Mr. Horney stated to the Mayor that he wants to sell the property and that it may be in the preliminary stages of being sold. This brought up the issue of whether or not that property is still zoned as a trailer court, and if so, whether or not the not the new owner would agree to rezoning it to residential. Some of the issues the purchase may cause should the new owner want to make the property into a trailer court would be updating the water, sewer, and natural gas lines. A discussion then ensued over the ordinance that states if a trailer is removed from a property, the owner has only 30 days to replace it with a new trailer that meets all the state requirements, otherwise the property reverts to residential and no trailer would be allowed to be placed on it.

Councilman Crowley then asked Inspector Sinn to check on the property at the corner of Hyman and Merrin, stating that a pickup truck with no front plate was parked on the property over by the six-foot fence the owners erected. 

Correspondence Letters: Mayor Wobler stated he received an e-mail from GovDeals.com regarding a sale the Village made on the website in 2010. An update for further listings was enclosed.

OLD BUSINESS:
1) The Street Department was instructed by the Mayor to spray the weeds in S. Laura Street, and to trim the trees on Dallas and Gibson streets.

2) Mayor Wobler stated that he received around eight phone calls regarding the sale of used guns at the Fall Festival, and the results were about even as to for and against. He asked the Council if they were still standing by their vote at the previous Council meeting, and they said yes. The Mayor then stated that he would call Emily and let her know that the Village will not allow the sale of used guns at the Fall Festival due to concern of the safety of the children present.

3) Mayor Wobler stated there is a grant out there regarding capital budget projects. It is sponsored by Ohio House Representative Riedel, and has a November 1, 2017 Deadline. The Mayor asked the Council to think about projects they would like to see done, as he would like to submit two projects by the deadline.

4) Mayor Wobler stated that Josh Anderson is already certified to teach Continuing Education courses.


NEW BUSINESS:

1) Mayor Wobler spoke at Gleaner Arbor Meeting about Fire & EMS. The Village received $100.00 donations for each department.

2) Call from a neighbor of Village property, Laura Cottrell, regarding ruts in her yard. Ms. Cottrell stated the ruts were made in her yard when the retention pond was installed. The Mayor has instructed the Street Department to inspect the ruts and fill them in. 

3) Mayor Wobler stated that he spoke to Jim Hooker, who noticed while he was painting the caboose, that the basketball posts and backboards needed to be painted, and would cost approximately $30.00 in materials as he would be donating his labor. The Mayor agreed to let Mr. Hooker paint the basketball posts and backboards.

4) In addition, Mr. Hooker has a handicap accessible parking stencil pattern made from one piece of wood for sale. It would cost $30.00 to purchase it from Jim Hooker. Jim donated the paint and material to touch up the handicap accessible parking spots on Merrin and Main. The Council approved the purchase.

5) Mowing assessments for April, May, and June were sent to the Auditor on August 15, 2017, in the amount of $4,400.00 for 6 affected properties.

6) Mayor Wobler received a call from Norfolk Southern, a Casey Talbott, concerning the Laura St. crossing. Mr. Talbott asked for a meeting so he could come and inspect the crossing as it is slated for closure. The Mayor spoke with the Solicitor and they will arrange a time to meet with Mr. Talbott. Mr. Talbott stated that the Village has two options: a) to accept a monetary settlement and voluntarily close the crossing, or b) to fight the closing which would result in Northern Southern requesting a ruling from PUCO to close the crossing. The Solicitor stated should the railroad go through PUCO, the Village would still be able to go to the hearings in order to present the reasons why the Village doesn’t want the crossing closed. Some of the stated reasons are: the EMS and Fire Departments reside at that crossing, and it is a residential section, but also has a factory nearby that needs the crossing to be open for their trucks to have access to their property. In addition trains stop to unload grain cars and block all three of the Village’s crossings.

7) Resolution 2017-N was presented. It is a resolution of approval to decrease appropriations for the General Fund by $68,500. Lyons made a motion to suspend the rules, Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. Crowley made a motion to approve the resolution, Childs seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

8) Mayor Wobler informed Council that they were invited to a September 10th worship service in honor of all Payne First Responders at the Payne Church of Christ. It will start at 9:30 a.m. with breakfast provided after worship. The Mayor stated he cannot attend, but he forwarded the information to both Chief Anderson, Chief Miller, and Coordinator Schuerman.

9) Ordinance 2017-6, to allow the Fiscal Officer to reside outside of the Village limits, was presented to Council by the Solicitor. The ordinance had its first reading August 28th, and Childs made a motion to approve the ordinance, Crowley seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

10) The First Reading of Resolution 2017-O, to accept the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies and certifying them to the County Auditor, was done. Childs made a motion to approve the resolution, Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

11) The Solicitor informed the Council that the Village received notification of a class action lawsuit settlement regarding investments purchased from Barclay’s. It was unclear as to whether or not the Village had ever purchased any of the instruments noted in the settlement. The Solicitor gave the paperwork to the Fiscal Officer to see if she can determine if the settlement applies to the Village.

12) Mayor Wobler asked the Council if they wanted to give a thank you gift to Deb Wyckoff for helping out as the Interim Fiscal Officer. The Council agreed that a $50 gift certificate was appropriate. 


Lyons moved to pay the bills, Crowley seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Schoenauer moved to go into Executive Session at 8:20 p.m., and Scheiner seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Miller moved to go back into regular session at 8:44 p.m. and Crowley seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Crowley moved to adjourn, Lyons seconded, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

